

FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS

Our FAQ section is your go to zone to get an answer into some of your child care related queries. Please browse through the questions below to see if the information highlighted covers the questions you may have. In the instance where you still can't find the exact information you're after, we're always happy to talk to you directly and offer you the most appropriate advice/information.

1. What are the staff to child ratios?

0-2 years 1:4

2-3 years 1:4

3-5 uears 1:11

2. How do I join the waitlist?

You can join our waitlist by simply completing the waitlist registration form available on our website. It is available under the "CONTACT" tab. Please be specific as to which centre you are wanting to put the waitlist with.

3. Is there a fee to join the waitlist?

No, it is absolutely free and only takes a couple of minutes to complete it. You can complete it on your desktop, tablet or any mobile device.

4. How do I request to visit the centre?

You can do so by completing a "Request a Tour" form on the website under "CONTACT" tab. Please ensure you add your preferred centre for the tour.

5. Is there any initial payment requirement to confirm the spot?

For all enrolments to be confirmed, we ask for an initial payment of 1 weeks gross fees depending on the number of days you want the child enrolled in care for.

The bond or security deposit is fully refunded after the child ceases care having provided 4 weeks written notice for the same. If the enrolment is cancelled before the commencement date, the full initial payment will be forfeited.

6. Is there a minimum number of days required for enrolment?

The minimum enrolment is 2 days. We feel any less than this can be too upsetting for children as they cannot settle and form attachment with other children or teachers. It can also be difficult for teachers to plan a suitable program if a child is only attending 1 day per week.

7. Am I able to claim government subsidies if I enrol at Little Assets?

Yes, we are a registered childcare provider which means that you are able to claim the Government subsidies relating to your childcare based on your eligibility.



8. What is the New Child Care Package/Child Care Subsidy?

From 2 July 2018, the Government launched its new Child Care Package. The Package intends to help parents with children aged 0 – 13 work, train, study and volunteer. The Package includes a new Child Care Subsidy, which replaces the old Child Care Benefit and Child Care Rebate system. It will be paid directly to services.

Three things will determine your level of subsidy:

- 1. Combined family income
- 2. Activity level of families activity level is the 'recognised activities' that enables a family to claim a subsidy (eg: work, study or training) up to a maximum of 100 hours per fortnight based on the parent with the least number of hours.
- **3. Type of childcare** for Little Assets this is Long Day Care services and the hourly rate is capped at \$11.77

Visit the New Child Care Package website for more details or contact the Department of Education and Training directly 1300 566 046

9. How do I check my eligibility?

Some basic requirements must be satisfied for an individual to be eligible to receive Child Care Subsidy (CCS)for their child. These include:

- the age of the child (must be 13 or under and not attending secondary school
- the individual, or their partner, meeting the residency requirements.
- the child meeting immunisation requirements

(All children must have an up-to-date copy of the following documents to be able to commence at Little Assets)

AIR Immunisation History Statement - for children fully immunised for their age, or AIR Immunisation History Form - if the child is on a recognised catch-up schedule)

10. How do I apply for Child Care Subsidy?

- Firstly contact Centrelink to register for a Customer Reference Number (CRN) for both the individual and their child (visit them or contact them by phone 136 150)
- Inform them that you wish to claim CCS for your child
- Register for a myGov account online and link it to Centrelink
- Input your Activity Levels and your combined family Income for the financial year
- Provide both the individual and their child's CRN to Little Assets so we can make a connection to Centrelink to ensure you can receive CCS payments



- Once a connection to Centrelink is made, you will receive notification to approve the enrolment notice. Instructions can be found here: Visit the enrolments tab in your myGov account to approve your child's child care details i.e the centre they are enrolled at, days they are enrolled and the daily rate.
- Authorise your Complying Written Agreement when you enrol your child with Little Assets (This will be part of your enrolment form)

11. What are some of the most common issues relating to receiving child care subsidy?

- The details of my child's enrolment are incorrect e.g. the days enrolled for do not match/there is an extra casual day recorded or not recorded / the day rate is incorrect.
- Prior to disputing the details in myGov, please contact us on (03) 96202887 so we can discuss any issues with your child's enrolment and discuss what steps need to be taken to correct them
- There are no enrolment details in myGov
- Please check that you have given us the correct CRN numbers for both yourself and your child
- That you have completed your myGov assessment so you are registered to receive the CCS
- My CCS connection has been ended. This may be due to taking extended leave (more than 8 weeks). All children's CCS payments will be automatically ceased by Centrelink if they have not attended care for more than 8 weeks. A new connection will need to be made upon return to the centre.

12. Fees

The daily fee depends on the centre they are enrolled at.

13. What does the fee include?

Music and foreign language programs

Sports program based on age groups

Excursions

Nutritionally sound meals and snacks

Bedding

Nappies

Wipes

Sunscreen

Cow and soy milk

14. Do I pay fees during public holidays and if so "Why"?

All accounts are charged on public holidays in line with the centre's fee policy. The reason we need to charge on public holidays is because we have every day costs that take place, regardless of whether children are at the centre or not.